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Friday, 6 pm - Bonfire 
 

New Season Check In 
All campers must check in to the 

office before occupying your site for 

an over-night stay.  At the time of 

check in, our office staff will make 

sure your payments and files are up to 

date and all paperwork including 

rabies certificates and proof of golf 

cart insurance have been received.  

We have a thank you gift in the office 

for those who have completed 

paperwork. 

 

 

Early Season Helpers 
If family and friends help ready your 

site in the early season, please have 

your helpers stop in and register in the 

office upon arrival.  Laurel Lock does 

not generally charge guest fees for 

these helpers before Memorial Day 

Weekend, as long as they are here for 

work detail. 

 

Office Hours – Early Season 
Friday                         12 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Saturday                     10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

Sunday                       10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

Monday – Thursday    1 p.m. – 2 p.m. 

 

April Payments - #2 
April campsite payments were due by 

April 1 and are delinquent as of May 

1.  We will accept April payments 

without late fees if received in our 

office by Sunday, May 5, by 4 p.m.  

 

Campground Phone Numbers 
Katie Hornat           860-213-1158 

Tom Hornat           860-965-1453 

Peter William Hornat     860-989-2261 

Camp Office           860-859-1424 

 

Construction Noise and Notes 
All construction must be pre-approved 

through Tom Hornat (860-965-1453) 

and subject to any necessary permits.  

Shed placement also needs to be 

approved.  Noise from construction is 

not allowed during the weekends 

beginning May 24, so please plan 

ahead.  

 

Welcome New Seasonals 
A meet and greet reception is 

scheduled for May 26.  We hope all 

our campers, new and old, will take 

time to attend.  Please plan to join us 

to welcome our new seasonal campers 

for 2024 and our 2023 late comers:  

Site #6 – Danielle & Dawn Angelillo 

from Plainville; 

Site 33 – Joe & Patricia Feeney from 

Waterford; 

Site 59 - Scott & Kathy Williams from 

Gales Ferry; 

Site 65 – Liz Padersky of Middlefield; 

Site 74 – Stephen & Katarzyna 

Loranger from New Britain; 

Site 78 – Jake & Katie McComiskey 

of Lebanon; 

Site 88 –Jason Gale from Apopka, FL; 

Site 99 – Al and Darlene Chesky of 

Marlborough; 

Site 109 – Brian & Leilanie Seypura 

of Manchester. 

 

Campers who joined us in 2023: 

Site 25 – Paul & Chantal Cavalieri 

from Colchester; 

Site 26 – Lee & Tracy Jackson from 

Old Lyme; 

Site 42 – John & Mary Whitworth of 

Norwich. 

 

Boats and Docks 
Boats, dock and golf cart payments are 

due in our office by May 15.  There is 

no grace period on these payments so 

make sure your payment is received in 

our office to avoid a late fee.  Dock 

slip holders who do not pay slip fees 

will not have their slips held for them.  

860-859-1424 

 

New Recycling Procedures 
Our recycling center has changed.  

Please note:  All cardboard is to be 

flattened and placed in the far-right 

dumpster at the trash area by the rec 

hall.  All other recyclable items are 

to be loosely placed (not in plastic 

bags) in the 90-gallon bins to the 

right of the cardboard dumpster.  

Due to a lack of following guidelines 

in the past, surveillance cameras have 

been installed on the dumpster area.  

The 30-yard dumpster has been filled 

and removed.  All bulky waste must 

be taken home or to the dump.  

 

WiFi 
Rob Moore of Frontier is being an 

advocate on LLC’s behalf within 

Frontier to get the copper internet 

service lines from 2023 placed back in 

service for 2024 for those sites/lot 

numbers that had service in 2023.  

Rob has a list of the site/lot numbers.  

Only last year’s customers should 

reach out to him.   Rob’s number is 

860-303-0143.  This is a time-

sensitive issue and you should reach 

out to Rob ASAP.  

 

 

Anti-Syphon Valves 
Each campsites’ water spigot has had 

an anti-syphon valve placed on it prior 

to this camping season.  These valves 

protect our water system from 

becoming contaminated by bacteria in 

hoses or RVs.  Under no circum-

stances are campers allowed to 

remove anti-syphon valves from the 

spigots.  There will be a $200 fee 

assessed to any camper whose water 

spigot has had the anti-syphon valve 

removed.  

 

 

RV Water System Cleanout 
Each RV water system needs to be 

disinfected prior to hooking up a hose 

to your site’s water spigot.  Refer to 

your RV manual for specific 

disinfecting instructions.  Use only 

white drinking-water quality hoses. 

Your drinking-water hose should be 

replaced periodically.  


